
 

 

The Parishes of  
Holy Trinity and Sacred Heart 

 

Part of the Archdiocese of Birmingham Registered Charity 234216 
Music Broadcast Licence PRS LE-0024157 

LIVE STREAMING MASS www.churchservices.tv/suttoncoldfield or www.htrc.org.uk 

Please pray for those who are sick: Christopher Manton, Richard Phillips, Margaret Mackey,, Margaret Morton, Carmel Barwell and Roy 
Barwell, Christine Hipkiss Father Michael Ho, John Savaker,  Fred Smith, Julian Brieger, Terence Battle, Theresa Webb, Theresa Wilson, 
Margaret Dineen, Mary Langdown, Catherine Connell, Joan Socci, Ruth Crane, Pauline Lucas, John & Sheila Laird, David Coleman, John 
Tucker, Patricia Simmons, Dolores O’Gorman, Rita Wilson, Mike O'Halloran, Marianina Szypulski, Macius Grudzinski, Jill Ellis, Kerry Moore, 
Sylvia Bailey, Kathleen Reilly, Shelagh & Wayne Dudley, Mo Oliver, Isabel & Nicholas Dominquez-Persiva, Carmen R.F, Maribel R-F. Dean 
Evans, Josefina Gil-Calvo, Sinead McCaughey & all in Good Hope Hospital. 
 
Died recently:  James Fenner,  
 
Anniversaries:  Elizabeth Raj, Barbara Clough,  Maurice Buckley,  Brian Memory, Brian Powell, Jim Chamberlain, Paul Walker, Gerard 
Brady, Jayla Agbonlahor, Annette Ashton, Wladyslav Novak, Margaret Lewis, Edward Adams, Canon Giles Goward, Canon Kevin Good, Revv: 
Charles Smith, Mortimer Loftus, John Berry, Patrick Condon, Mgr Michael Williams,  
Lord, make those who are not well, get better and grant to those who have died eternal rest in your heavenly home. Amen. 

Fr. Michael Ho Huu Nghia, Parish Priest 

Fr Ryan Service  Assistant Priest   Fr. David Lacy -  Assistant Priest,  

Mgr David Cousins - Retired Priest 
Rev Daniel Hurd, Deacon    Rev Owen Gresty, Deacon 

Date Holy Trinity  Sacred Heart  Footherley Convent 
Saturday 27th 
 

VIGIL 

10:00am 
 
 
 6:00pm 

Christine Cassidy  
Confessions 
 
Charles & Grace  Gaffney  

10.00am 

10.30am 

May McShane 

Confessions  

 
 

 
 
 

Sunday 28th 
 
4th Sunday 

9:00am 
11.00am 
12.30pm 
1.30pm 
6.00pm 

Father Philip Wyles (A) 
Howlett Family  
Bpt Tommy Price 
Bpt Margot & Theodore Evans 
Gerry Brady (Anniversary) 

10:00am Mary & Gerald O’Brien 11.30am 
Peggy & Bill  
Bayley 

Monday 29th    NO MASS 10:00am Detta McDaid  7.30am 
Sr Maria Velcaro 
RIP 

Tuesday 30th 10;00am John Blair (anniversary) 10:00am George Davidson  No mass 

Wed 31st 10.00am Bill Maxwell (anniversary)  10:00am Jimmy Bradley  No mass 

Thurs 1st Feb 10.00am Eileen Bayliss (B/A) 10:00am John McLaughlin  No mass 

Friday 2nd 
Presentation 

10.00am 
7.45pm 

Elizabeth Raj (Anniversary) 
Cenecola –Adoration 10:00am 

 
Tony Medcalf 7.30am No Mass  

Saturday 3rd 
 
VIGIL  

10.00am 
 
 
  6.00pm 

NO MASS  
NO CONFESSIONS 

 
Frances Gallagher 

10:00am 

10.30am 

May McShane 

Confessions  
 No mass 

 
Sunday 4th 

 

9:00am 
11.00am 
12.30pm 
1.30pm 
6.00pm 

Mass of Commitment  
Frank Farrugia (Anniversary) 
Bpt Hassett Family 
Bpt Kian Mollone 
Harris Family (Deceased) 

10.00am Peter McQuaid 11.30am 
Sr Plierza Del 
Olmo 

FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

69 Lichfield Road, Sutton Coldfield,  
 B74 2NU 

Tel: 0121 354 1211 

Email:    holytrinity.suttoncoldfield@rcaob.org.uk 
Website:  www.htrc.org.uk      

ALL SERVICES ARE LIVESTREAMED   

534 Lichfield Road, 
Sutton Coldfield, 

B74 4EH 
0121 308 2560 

GIFT AID & STANDING ORDERS 

Thanks to everyone for continuing to donate to 
your Church by Standing Order or Direct Debit. 

If you wish to use s/o or d/d please contact: 
HT  Judith Millington  (via the Office) 
SH   John Shanahan: 01543 481243 

27th January— 4th February 2024 Psalter Week 4 

Next Week 3rd/4th February  
6:00pm Barbara peel 
9.00am  Family Mass 
11.00am Michelle & Tony Walsh 
6.00pm Keith Noble 
Children’s liturgy  Family Mass 

Collection at Holy Trinity W/e 13/14 January  
 £1431.68 
Thank you for your generosity 
This Weekend 27/28th January Peter Rand will 
speak about The Friends of the Holy Land  

and make an Appeal for support at all Masses. 



 

 

Useful Information 
• Hospital Chaplaincy: Please inform the ward that you or a next of 

kin would like to be visited by the Catholic chaplain. This does not 
happen automatically.  

• Parish Office: is open on Tuesday and Friday 10.30-1.30pm. 

• Baptisms Please complete the Baptism request form on our website 
or available in the Church porch and return to the Office. We will then 
contact you to discuss dates for next year. 

• Weddings– Download the Wedding Booklet from our Website 

• Parish WiFi   HTGuest  Password  trinity## 

Contact Information: 
 Fr. David  fr.david.lacy@rcaob.org.uk 
 Fr. Ryan  fr.ryan.service@rcaob.org.uk 
 Deacon Daniel  dcn.daniel.hurd@rcaob.org.uk  
 Deacon Owen  dcn.owen.gresty@rcaob.org.uk 
 Parish Office holytrinity.suttoncoldfield@rcaob.org.uk  

  
(We are here to minister, help & serve you.  
Drop us an email and we are there for you.) 

If you wish to have any special Mass or Service recorded 
please contact the Parish office 

PARISH NOTICES 

FRIENDS OF THE HOLY LAND. This weekend Peter Rand, a retired 
Trustee and volunteer with Friends of the Holy Land (FHL), will be 
sharing the impact on the Christian community in Gaza and else-

where of the horrific developments since 7th  October. Peter has vis-
ited Gaza on a number of occasions, most recently in March last 

year, so brings a real insight into the situation. There will be a retiring 
or second collection and Peter will bring some leaflets about the work 

of FHL. 
 For more information, visit www.friendsoftheholyland.org.uk  

SACRED HEART NOTICES 
CANDLEMAS   
Friday, 2nd February is the feast of the Presentation of the  
Lord, known as Candlemas.  The infant Jesus is brought to 
the Temple to be presented  to God, as the Mosaic Law 
demands.  He is revealed as the Light, not only of Israel, 
but of the whole world.  On this day we bless the candles 
which  will be  burnt in church during the coming year - a 
sign of that light.  

DIOCESAN PILGRIMAGE TO LOURDES 2024 
This years pilgrimage is from Monday 27th May- Saturday 1st June (by air. 
Coach travel will depart on Sunday 26th) and will soon be open to bookings. 
If you are interested in joining our parish group please contact Stephanie 
Holden saholden@btopenworld.com         07808160214  
If you are, or know someone who is unwell, (physically or mentally) or in 
need of spiritual support and may benefit from a pilgrimage to Lourdes 
please also get in touch.   We have support available in Lourdes with a med-
ical team and Hospitaller's in the Acceuil. As a parish we also have a fund to 
support those who may need assistance. 
CALLING ALL NURSES, DOCTORS OR ALLIED HEALTHCARE         
PROFESSIONALS and anyone who would like to Serve as a Helper 
(Hospitalier) in Lourdes. We are always looking for new members of the 
team to help care for all pilgrims while in Lourdes.  If interested please get in 
touch or see the poster in the porch. 

CENECOLA ADORATION HOUR  please come and join us in 
Church on Friday 2nd February at 7.45pm for an hour of Adoration 
Prayer before the Blessed Sacrament. 

SAFEGUARDING 
The Parish Safeguarding Policy is posted on the notice board in 
Church  Parish  Representatives are  Barbara Peel and  
Margaret McConnell. They can be contacted at: 
sg.holytrinity.suttoncoldfield@rcaob.org.uk or alternatively 
the Diocesan Safeguarding Team can be contacted on 0121 
230 6240 or safeguarding@rcaob.org.uk if you have any 
concerns.   We all have a responsibility to report any con-
cerns which we may have. 

A Prayer for Peace in Ukraine and in the Holy Land 
 

Lord may your peace reign in all hearts and minds;   
Stir us towards Reconciliation.   

 To see each other as brothers and sisters.  
 Give us courage to reach out to others and   

To stretch a hand of friendship. 
May peace and justice be established for all. Amen 

A QUIZ AND CURRY NIGHT THURSDAY 22ND FEBRUARY   
Following the success of the quiz night last June—another night 
of fun is in store.  It’s a great night out to socialise together.  To 
be held in the parish hall at Holy Trinity for the parish of Holy 
Trinity and Sacred Heart.  Anyone and Everyone is welcome 
friends and family.  Doors open at 7.00pm. The Quiz will begin 
at 7.30pm £10 per person. Tables of 6 maximum   
A free welcome drink on arrival. The hot supper, tea and coffee 
included in the price. Bring your own drink for the meal. Special 
prize for the top 3 winners.  
Volunteers needed to help cook the curry and set up 
To help with the meal, book your table and to register your team 
name contact: little.voice@orange.fr 

ROSARY FOR LIFE: Please join us after mass on Thursdays 
when we will pray the Rosary to ask Our Lady to bring an end 
to the persecution of unborn babies. 

SVP DONATIONS. All food  donations are welcome. Also good quality 
men’s casual clothing . Special request for new or nearly new pots and pans 
with lids for those moving into self catering accommodation from temporary 
premises. 
SVP CHARITY SHOP . n central square shopping centre Erdington Open 
9.30-4pm Mon - Sat for donations. Easy access and parking at the rear of 
the shop .  (see details on the church noticeboard ) 

CATHOLIC SUTTON COLDFIELD 
You are invited to a meeting at Sacred Heart Church  

on Sunday 11th February at 3:00pm 
This will be with the Clergy from all the churches in Sutton to discuss the 

way forward for all of our Parishes 

there is a leaflet at the back of church with more information. 

LADIES GUILD  The next meeting will be on Wednesday 7th February from 
1:00 ‘til 3.00pm in The Small Hall.  Time for a chat and catch up with a jack-
et potato lunch.  Annual subs are also due. 

PRAYER GROUP   
will take place on Monday 29th January at 7.30pm in the confer-
ence room . Come and join us for an hour of quiet meditation 
and prayer. 

WHAT’S ON FOR YOUTH/YOUNG ADULTS? 
Be involved in our Liturgy through reading, music and 
more   
Sunday 10th March @6.00pm Youth –led Mass—Laetare 

 
ANNUAL REPORT 2023 Could all Parish Groups please email 
Deacon Daniel with a report of their works during 2023 plus photos 
if possible.  Closing date 18th February 2024 

http://www.friendsoftheholyland.org.uk/
mailto:little.voice@orange.fr

